
Police National Headquarters 
180 Molesworth Street. PO Box 3017, Wellington 6140, New Zealand. 
Telephone: 04 474 9499. Fax: 04 498 7400. www.police.govt.nz 

22 December 2021 IR-01-21-34518 

James 
fyi-request-17650-798aba79@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Dear James 

I refer to your correspondence received on 22 November 2021 in which you 
requested information relating to New Zealand Police and the use of police 
vehicles for personal use. 

I have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) and 
my response to each of your information requests can be found below.   

Could you please provide:  Any policies or non-confidential generic 
agreement letters around personal use of vehicles. 

Please refer to Appendix A, Police’s Vehicle Agreement Policy and Appendix B, 
the relevant section of Police Instructions: Use of Police vehicles, as it relates to 
private use of Police vehicles.  

Could you please provide: A list of roles allocated personal use vehicles 
and what the personal use is (i.e. limited or full use). 

The roles that are entitled to contract vehicles that allow for personal use under 
the terms of the Vehicle Agreement Policy are as follows: 

• All positions at Assistant Commissioner and Executive Director level (12
positions).

• All Positions at Deputy Commissioners and Deputy Chief Executive level
(18 positions).

• Commissioner of Police (1 position. Note: The current Commissioner of
Police has not taken up his eligibility for a contract vehicle).

Could you please provide: The total number of personally allocated
vehicles within the New Zealand Police.

Police currently have 30 contract vehicles allocated to District Commanders and 
Police Executive Members (as per the positions listed above) subject to the terms 
and conditions in the Vehicle Agreement Policy. 

There are several roles within Police where staff (both constabulary and 
employees) are required to retain a police vehicle for their sole use for their 
operational role or for a specific work purpose. This may involve the staff member 
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having to keep the vehicle with them outside their normal hours of work if they 
are in an ‘on-call’ situation or for operational requirements (e.g. Staff in rural 1-2 
person stations, Police photographers, Radio Service Engineers). This may 
require them to hold the vehicle overnight at their place of residence in 
accordance with the Police Instructions: Use of Police vehicles. 

I trust this information is of use to you. You have the right, under section 28(3) of 
the OIA, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the way I have responded to your request. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Inspector Brian Yanko 
Manager, Fleet Management 
Fleet Management Group 
Police National Headquarters 
 
















